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2017 Officers 

 
Worshipful Master 

Bill Shelley 262-498-3059 
wm@kenoshamasons.org 

 
Senior Warden 

Gerry Hansen 262-770-3214 
sw@kenoshamasons.org 

 
Junior Warden 

Tom Robbins 272-672-3398 
jw@kenoshamasons.org 

 
Senior Deacon 

Hector Cedeño 847-406-8714 
sd@kenoshamasons.org 

 
Junior Deacon 

Tom Hamilton 262-764-0805 
 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Bob Burgermeister 262-654-6190 
sec@kenoshamasons.org 

 
Web Manager & Editor 

Bob Burgermeister 262-654-6190 
webmaster@kenoshamasons.org 

 

 
We will have a catered dinner at 6:00 PM before our 
December 7th meeting. Reservations are absolutely 
required and must be made by December 5th. The 
cost is $10 per person and you are responsible for 

that fee even if you don’t show up. RSVP to the 
Secretary (sec@kenoshamasons.org) 

 

The Master’s Words 

 
Greetings to All, 
We hope this finds you well and in good cheer. As the winter 
months approach, we need to give extra attention to icy stairs 
and walkways. Don’t forget to check on our family, friends and 
neighbors, they may not want to ask but could sure use your 
help. 
We welcome a new member to our Lodge. Bro. Richard Pierce 
was initiated an Entered Apprentices on Nov. 9th.  We thank, 
W. Brothers Bill Hahnfeldt,  Barry Axelrood and all those who 
took part in the degree team. It was well done. 
December 7th is our next stated communication. We will be 
conducting the election for our three Principle Officers, namely 
the Master, Senior and Junior Wardens. Where and how the 
Lodge moves forward is up to you.  
Let us remember the passing of our Worthy Brother Richard 
Cross.  Bro. Cross was a 59 year member of our fraternity. Let 
our thoughts and prayers go out to him and his family. 
As this is my last message from the East, I thank all those who 
supported the Lodge during my term. I wish you a Happy/Merry 
and safe Holiday Season. 
Peace be with you and your family, 
      Bro. Bill 

 

  

 
 

 
December Birthdays  
12/02 Royce G. Ingraham 
12/02 Stephen C. Wesner 
12/03 James M. Doherty 

12/03 Karl C. Dahl 
12/08 Jerry E. Slater 

12/18 James R. Schweitzer 
12/23 James H. Gename 
12/23 Claud D. Wideman 
12/23 Randall W. Scott 

12/24 Robert D. Hall 
12/24 Gary T. Sorensen 
12/25 Bruce T. Haubrich 

12/31 Gerald R. Slagoski Jr. 
12/31 Peter J. Kyriazes 

 



 

Joppa Lodge #9, MW Prince Hall F&AM  
Joppa Lodge #9 meets on the 2

nd
 and 4

th
 Sunday of 

each month.  Lodge opens at 6 PM. 
 
 

 
 

Job’s Daughters Bethel #77 
 
Hello Masonic Family, 
We hope to see you at some of our upcoming meetings. 
Meetings are held every second Tuesday and fourth Saturday 
each month.  
If you know of anyone who may be interested in joining Job’s 
Daughters, please feel free to contact Mom Alicia Bohman at 
(262)488-7172. 
 
Jobie love,  
Mom Alicia Bohman 
 Bethel Guardian, Bethel #77 
 

 

We still have three Brothers who have not settled up 

for 2017 dues. If their dues are not paid by 

November 30
th

, they will be suspended for non-

payment of dues. While we don’t take this lightly, 

nor do we want to suspend anyone, Grand Lodge 

requires that this action be taken. Members still in 

arrears are Hector Cedeno, Robert McDowell and 

Ethan Walters.  

 
 

The Election meeting for Unity  #367 on 
November 2 was a failure. No one stepped 
up to accept a nomination for any of the 

three principle offices. We did elect a 
Secretary/Treasure and a three-year 

Trustee. 
Unity Lodge will conduct another election 

of officers at its December 7th Stated 
meeting. If you care about the Lodge and 
how it is operated, please show up and 

participate. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The Editor/Secretary 

It is truly painful to watch no one come forward to take a 
position as an officer in our Lodge. It’s not only depressing, but 
it makes my job as Secretary/Treasurer more difficult. 
Welcome to Bro. Richard Pierce, our newest EA. Also 
congratulations to Bros. Andy Sabin and Gary Sorensen who 
became MMs at the Masonic Day Of Light on November 4. 
 
I’ll see you in Lodge! 
 
Fraternally, 
Bob Burgermeister, HPM 
Editor, Web Manager and Secretary/Treasurer 

sec@kenoshamasons.org 

 

The Trestleboard (Vol. 15, No. 12) is an irregular publication of Unity 
Lodge #367, F&AM, 4320 Washington Road, Kenosha, Wisconsin 
53144-4250 Send comments or suggestions to:  
editor@kenoshamasons.org 

 

 

 
 

 

Dates to Remember  
December 2017 

Nov 23 – Thanksgiving Day 

Nov 26 – Joppa 6:00 PM 

Dec 7 – Unity Stated 7 PM (ELECTION) 

Dec 10 – Joppa 6:00 PM  

Dec 21 – Unity Stated 7 PM 

Dec 24 – Joppa 6:00 PM 

 

 

December Masonic Anniversaries  
Charles W. Brown 
W. Lowell H. Scott 
George H. Easton 

John M. Antaramian 
Robert J. Klein 

W. James W. Dowell 
Jeffery A. Sutherlin 
Brian J. Samuelson 

 

 
Trestleboard Deadline is the 15

th
 of every month.  Please submit 

articles via email to: editor@kenoshamasons.org 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


